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4 Brush Hill Road
New Fairfield, Connecticut

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION
REGULAR MEETING 
MINUTES
Monday, May 17, 2021
(These minutes are not final until approved by the EDC)

Present: 	Mark Werner
		Kathleen DiTullio
		Michael Kiviat
		James Kloos
		Patricia Del Monaco, First Selectman
	
1.	Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:31 pm by Mr. Kloos.

2.	Pledge of Allegiance

3.	Approval of Minutes – April 19, 2021 Regular Meeting

Ms. DiTullio moved to approve the minutes of April 19, seconded by Mr. Werner and passed unanimously.

Aye: DiTullio, Kiviat, Werner, Kloos

4.	Opening Public Comment & Participation

Ms. Del Monaco said they have been getting guidance on the American Rescue Plan Act of which the Town will receive $1.4 million. There will also be a County allocation but that number is not yet known. She said the direction so far is that the money should be given to assist small businesses in economic development and growth. She wants to put together a small working group to discuss the Plan and asked if anyone from EDC would like to join – both Mr. Kloos and Mr. Kiviat said they would join.

5.	Correspondence & Announcements

There was none.
	
OLD BUSINESS

6.	Beautification Project – Signs Update 

Mr. Kloos said he received a text from Greg Manning that he is still trying to get someone at the State but has not heard back from anyone yet. Mr. Kloos said Mr. Manning has a deadline of July 1st.

7.	Local Business Promotion - Video project
	
Mr. Kloos said Ms. DiTullio did a video recently and there are four that were shot in one day including the orthodontist, Holy Yoga, Biscotti's, and Village Hardware. Mr. Kloos said they are being heavily promoted on social media and asked if anyone had gotten any feedback from the businesses.

Ms. DiTullio said the folks from 440 Line said there was an uptick in business and recognition.

Ms. Del Monaco asked if EDC wanted to post the videos on the Town website. Mr. Kloos said he would be in favor of it and would talk to Myke Furhman.

8.	Small Business Grants

Mr. Kloos said the Board of Selectmen have said they are unable to use taxpayer money to offer small business grants.

Ms. Del Monaco said the American Rescue Plan money can be used for grants but there will be a process that has to be followed.

Mr. Werner asked if the grant money could be used for businesses that have gone out or just for helping a new business launch. Ms. Del Monaco said the Plan looks forward and not back but she expects the guidance to continue coming in but new businesses is mentioned in the guidance. She said the money could be a grant or a loan but cannot be used for tax relief because New Fairfield is a statutory Town.

Mr. Kloos asked what the next steps are and Ms. Del Monaco said half the money will come in this year and half next year so she wants to get the working group up before the first payment of June 11th. Mr. Kloos asked if this would be a Board of Selectmen decision and Ms. Del Monaco said ultimately yes but she wanted input from EDC, Social Services, Senior Services, Health Director, etc.

9.	Branding/Logo Update

Mr. Kiviat said Douglass Ridgeway has been working on the logo design for a bit and had two to share at today's meeting.

Mr. Ridgeway explained the two different designs noting one was more open and airy with the impression of a sailboat, a tree and water which people felt indentified New Fairfield. The second one was more enclosed sorry of like a stamp but still with hills, wheat fields and the lake.

Mr. Kiviat said he liked the sailboat design. Mr. Werner said he did not realize there was a sailboat until it was mentioned but the survey done did talk a lot about the lake. He said they are trying to honor the history while also looking forward.

Ms. DiTullio liked the sailboat as it was more contemporary. Mr. Kloos said this was a good hit - Mr. Ridgeway is a New Fairfield resident and a business owner.

Mr. Ridgeway asked what the next steps were and Mr. Kiviat said Mr. Manning wanted the logo for the signs he was looking to install.

Mr. Kloos moved to approve the sailboat design as created by Doug Ridgeway for a futuristic logo for branding purposes for the Town of New Fairfield, seconded by Mr. Kiviat and passed unanimously.

Aye: DiTullio, Kiviat, Werner, Kloos

Mr. Werner asked if there was any outstanding invoices if that was why the end of June was a concern. Ms. Del Monaco said the invoice was received, Mr. Furhman should sign it and submit it.

10. 	E-Commerce Parking Signage

Mr. Kloos said he saw the posts on Facebook about the e-commerce parking sign that was very positively received.

Mr. Werner thanked Ms. Del Monaco, the resident sergeant and Russ Loudon from public works for the help in getting the signs up. He said the total for the signs came to $75.25 and public works donated the time and the posts to install them. This should b posted on the Town's website.

11.	Family Event Discussion to draw people to New Fairfield

Mr. Kloos suggested the EDC may want to support Parks and Recreation versus creating its own event.

Ms. DiTullio said EDC could have a presence at some of the events coming up including the July 4th parade and New Fairfield Days. Ms. Del Monaco said Sip & Stroll will be back as well as the Trick or Treat event. Ms. DiTullio said she had a couple of ideas for events that the EDC might consider for next year including a Healthy Kids Running Program and a Scavenger Hunt.

NEW BUSINESS

12. 	New and Prospective Businesses

Mr. Kloos said he was aware of a new deli coming to Town and he wondered what was happening with the old Ondine restaurant. Mr. Kiviat said he had stopped in to talk to the new owner and they hope to open in June with an American style restaurant. He was not sure if it was in New Fairfield or Danbury.

13.	New Fairfield Town Postcard

Ms. DiTullio said she would take the lead on this but needed a mock up to get pricing. She felt this could be handed out to local hotels, realtor meetings, home shows, etc. This will be discussed more at the next meeting.

14. 	Closing Public Comment

Ms. Del Monaco mentioned there is federal restaurant assistance money available. Mr. Kloos said he could send an email out to the distribution list.

15.	Adjournment

Ms. DiTullio moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 pm, seconded by Mr. Werner and passed unanimously.

Aye: DiTullio, Kiviat, Werner, Kloos
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